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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered monthly  by our team of
volunteers.  If you need help with : Advertising - Margaret on 07919 444155, Deliveries - Gary on  07795 202559,
 Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333, Design and graphics for your item - Richard on the email below
If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom of this notice,  where it will be

picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard who will do  their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 16th of the month,

otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.
Please note we have a new email address: hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin.
Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
EVERY WEEK
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. For
more information contact fionabonepiano@gmail.com
Tuesday Bulletin Coffee Morning 10:30am – midday at Bowls
Club: White Horse carpark. £1 includes coffee and a biscuit!
Every Tuesday in March
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00 includes
tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose on 01377
270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6 week blocks)
at SRA Rotsea lane. For more information contact
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at SRA
Rotsea Lane
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA Rotsea
Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and biscuits

MARCH
Tuesday 1 March St David’s Day Coffee Morning 10:30-midday
at Bowls Club: Home-made Welsh Cakes with Rich Italian Coffee
Friday 4 World Day of Prayer at Methodist Church
Saturday 5 Coffee Morning 10:00-12noon at St Peter’s Church.
All Welcome
Tuesday 8 WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Speaker – Louise Sanderson - Violinist
Saturday 12 March Pig Bingo eyes down 7:30pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Monday 14 & 28 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton
Cranswick Primary School
Friday 18 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking
Required. Please contact HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or
phone Secretary 07942353818
Wednesday 23rd Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick

FUTURE DATES
Friday 22 April  Easter Bingo Eyes down at 7pm  at Foreman’s
Garage in aid of Village Charities
Saturday 23 April Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-2:00pm at
Foreman’s Garage
Friday 29 April Quiz Night at Foreman’s Garage
Saturday 30 April Bootleg Buddy at Foreman’s Car Showroom.
Tickets £15 (includes supper) For information Tel Janet 01377
270258 or Ruth 01377 270474
27 May St Peter’s visit to St Crux
28 May Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-2:00pm at Foreman’s
Garage
2-5 June Royal Memorabilia Exhibition at St Peter’s Church
2 June Platinum Jubilee Family entertainment and Beacon
Bonfire(9.45pm) at SRA Rotsea Lane
4 June Open Afternoon with refreshments at Hutton Cranswick
Bowls Club
5 June Village Wide Parade by Community Groups & Streets
         The Big Jubilee Picnic on The Green
Date to be Decided Platinum Jubilee Walk
Saturday 23 July Village Show on The Green 12noon - 4pm
Entries in at 9am
19 August St Peter’s visit to St Crux
27 August Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-2:00pm at
Foreman’s Garage
24 September Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-2:00pm at
Foreman’s Garage
6 October Anniversary Concert by the Community Choir at
Foreman’s Garage
To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary
please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333

This month’s Cover : Centenary Wood in Springtime Photo by Richard Alderton

mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
www.huttoncranswick.com
www.huttoncranswick.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary
please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

Yorkshire in Bloom competition 2022
The In Bloom team has now received details of the Royal Horticultural Society’s (RHS)
Yorkshire in Bloom competitions for 2022. We normally enter the competition under
the category C1 – Large Village. Judging for this will be between 2ⁿd and 17th July
2022.  It is the In Bloom Team’s intention to enter this competition this year.

The RHS is continuing their digital Best of Yorkshire competition for this year
alongside the face-to-face judging. Originally this competition was a one-off for 2021
to give regions recognition for the work in gardening and supporting communities
which carried on during the pandemic restrictions imposed in 2020 and 2021. A
decision on whether Hutton Cranswick Village in Bloom will enter the digital Best of Yorkshire competition was not made at
the time of this Bulletin going to press.

Further information on the decisions made at the Annual General Meeting which took place on 23rd February will be
available on the village website, www.huttoncranswick.com and in the April Bulletin.

Volunteers
Unfortunately, ill health has taken its toll again and three volunteers have found it necessary to step back from In Bloom
activities in the last few weeks.

If you are able to offer some time to help us with the
maintenance of containers and ground beds please
contact either Gina Simpson or Heather Teare.

For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com

or on 01377 270173 or
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
www.huttoncranswick.com
www.huttoncranswick.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for christenings and weddings, and have
therefore set up a new & improved system. Please use the following designated email address:
 hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com Telephone or text:  07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES…
Rev. Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592
[there is a Voicemail on this number if I am not near the phone when you ring]

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091  Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572
Mike Searle (Recognised Parish Assistant and Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 271566
Dr. Robin Freeman (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270547

The services for St Peter’s  Hutton Cranswick will be:-
Wednesday 2 March 7pm Ash Wednesday Choral Communion Service with guest preacher Rev. Richard Teal

Sunday  6 March  10.45am  Family Communion Service with the Band

Sunday  13 March  10.45am  Choral Praise Service

Sunday   20 March  10.45am  Choral Communion Service led by Revs. Steve and Margaret Dye

Sunday  27 March  10.45am  Mothering Sunday Service with the Band

St Peter’s Church
Coffee Morning

Saturday 5th March

10 am to 12 noon

Coffee/tea and scones or biscuits
will be served.

 All welcome

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER, 4 MARCH
A service for the World Day of Prayer will be held jointly with members of St Peter’s
Church and Cranswick Methodist Chapel, at the Chapel on Friday 4 March at 2:00pm.
The service is entitled “I know the plans I have for you”.
Refreshments will be served after the service and everyone is very welcome.
Small contributions towards the refreshments would be appreciated.

mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Hello,

March is here, Spring is in the air. On 27 March the clocks
will go forwards and the long days begin. There are many
celebrations in March, all beginning with ‘Pancake Day’
on the 1 March, which is also St David’s Day. And St
Patrick’s Day on the 17 March. There’s Red Nose Day on
the 18 March, and of course, Mothering Sunday on the
27 March. All good things to look forwards to.

It all begins with Shrove Tuesday, Pancake Day, the day
immediately before Ash Wednesday, and marks the
beginning of Lent, a period of forty days, taking us up to
Easter Day. So, what does Shrove Tuesday stand for? It
comes from the word ‘shrive’, meaning to repent or
pardon. On Shrove Tuesday the bells of the church would
toll, calling people to confession. The tolling of the bells
came to be called the ‘Pancake bell’. For Shrove Tuesday
was also the last opportunity to use up eggs and fats
before starting on the Lenten fast; and what better way
to use these ingredients up than by making pancakes.
Did you know that pancakes featured in cookery books
as far back as 1439?

March also sees St David’s Day and St Patrick’s Day.  Did
you know that Patron Saints are a symbol for Christianity,
acting as an advocate and protector for the country they
patron?  St David, Patron Saint of Wales, was born in
year 500, a descendent of Welsh royalty. He was a monk
who became renowned as a teacher and preacher,
founding twelve monasteries and many religious
communities, even travelling to the Holy Land. He was
consecrated a Bishop, and Archbishop of Wales in 550.
He died in year 589 and is buried at the site of St David’s
Cathedral.

St Patrick, Patron Saint of Ireland was born in year 385.
His father was a deacon and his grandfather a priest. At
the age of sixteen Patrick was kidnapped and taken to
Ireland, here he was sold as a slave, and spent the next
six years as a Shepherd, during which time he found his
faith, and love for God. Escaping from Ireland he became
a priest in England but felt God calling him back to
Ireland. He spent many years evangelising in Northern
Ireland, baptising believers and constructing
monasteries. He died on 17 March 461 and is buried in
Downpatrick.

On a much lighter note, Comic Relief is back, with Red
Nose Day on 18 March. Comic Relief was founded in 1985
by Richard Curtis and Lenny Henry in response to famine
in Ethiopia. Their motto being that comedians make the
public laugh whilst raising funds to help people around

the world and in the United Kingdom. Comic Relief’s
appeal via Red Nose Day was first held in 1986, to bring
about positive and lasting changes in the lives of poor
and disadvantaged people, especially children. Ahead of
the day, Lenny Henry says, ‘The spirit of Red Nose Day
is for everyone to get involved reaching out to help
someone else they don’t know. I’m always amazed by
how dedicated and passionate the people that run the
projects are, and always to help better the lives of so
many.’

Lastly, Mothering Sunday, which is always the fourth
Sunday in Lent. A day for honouring mothers and mother
churches since the middle-ages. It was a day of respite
from fasting, set mid-way though Lent; when domestic
servants were given a day off, and when Christians
visited their mother church, the church in which they
were baptized. Across our Churches we too will be
celebrating Mothering Sunday, and all are welcome to
come and give thanks for Mothers, Aunts, Godparents
and friends who have played an important part in their
life.

So, with many events to celebrate during March, the six
weeks of Lent will take us to Easter Sunday, and the
glorious outcry of ‘Jesus Christ is Risen’. Let us make
March a time of pondering over the Greatest Story and
reaching out to one another in love.

Take care, enjoy the month of March.

Love Trish x

mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Remember, you can do your 2022 Star Count on any night between 26 February and 6 March 2022. Pick a night
with skies that are as clear as possible.
Sign up now to take part and for more information about Star Count, including top tips for the best times to see
Orion and more information about why we care so much about our magical dark sky views. Visit
https://www.cpre.org.uk/what-we-care-about/nature-and-landscapes/dark-skies/star-count-2022/

https://www.cpre.org.uk/what-we-care-about/nature-and-landscapes/dark-skies/star-count-2022/
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Macdonalds crew
A few days ago, Burger, King of the Macdonalds world,
sent for a chicken nugget and a French frie. “I
command the two of you to waddle around every
Macdonalds in the Macdonalds world and find the
tastiest Ketchup. In future, I will only use that sauce
for my fries. “Come back by lunch with the sauce,” he
ordered.
At sunrise, nugget and frie set out on their quest,
each waddling off in a different direction. As the sun
rose higher and higher, nugget sang his chicken
nugget song happily as he waddled through town, and
soon saw a Macdonalds.
On the other side of the world French frie was
searching for a Macdonalds. As the day was at twelve
o’clock.
They met outside the supermarket, frie had now
found a Ketchup. Chicken nugget asked “frie did you
manage to find the tastiest sauce?” Frie immediately
replied “here taste this sauce it’s the best!” Nugget
chuckled “that’s delicious but taste mine.”
French frie confusingly said” they both taste the
same!” “Which Macdonalds did you go to?” “It was the
one around the corner.” “Cunning” said nugget.
By Lola M

A long long time ago a comodo dragon sent for a Tiger and a
Lion. “I command you to run around the Savanah and find
the strongest animal.” Come back by midnight with your
news.” He demanded.
The next morning, tiger and lion set off on their quest, each
running off in different directions. As the shimmering sun
rose higher and higher Lion was picking up a scent of meat
he couldn’t control himself so he ran to the scent and
gnawed on a bone. Meanwhile on the other side of the
Savanah tiger was carrying out the Comodo dragon’s orders.
Lion was now getting worried about the ultimate Comodo
dragon’s orders so they met before the creepy stone palace.
Cunningly Lion asked tiger have you found the strongest
animal at the Savanah? Tiger proudly replied “The strongest
animal is the Scorpion.” “OK” he said “Lets tell the King
together” he said.
So they went to tell the King “splendid said the King. So the
King only used Scorpions for his guards.
By Tyler

To find the biggest tractor
One day long ago, Bull king of the farm commanded
cow and pig “I order you to sprint around the farm and
find the biggest shiny, beautiful enormous tractor” “In
future I will only buy that tractor. Come back by
midday with your investigation” he ordered.
In the morning, cow and pig set out on their
investigations, each sprinting off in a different
direction. As the day was passing as they both
beautifully worked as a team and got it done.
They both bumped into Mr Bean and he said “hello” and
bumped into a lamp post. “Please I demand you to let
me teleport you two to help you get to the old ratty
barn” “ok” said cow and pig “Three, two, one goodbye”
and Mr Bean teleported them “Thanks” replied cow and
pig.
Then they gave their thanks to Mr Bean. They brought
the tractors back to Bull. “Tell me what you have
investigated” he asked.
I cow investigated a New Holland it is very shiny, very
detailed, and very beautiful”.
“I’ll take it” shouted Bull.
By Thomas

The Wolf and the Puppy
A long long time ago queen griffin sent for a Wolf and a
Puppy. “I command the two of you to run across the
forests and find the tastiest food” she ordered.
Early the next morning Wolf and Puppy set out on their
quest, each running in different directions. As the sun
rose higher and higher Wolf was Running across the grass
as he felt the relaxing breeze and soon forgot queen
griffin’s command.
Meanwhile in a deep, dark forest Puppy was carrying out
the griffin’s orders. As the sun was setting they met
before the queen griffin’s nest.
The Wolf was now worried about the griffin’s anger,
hoping puppy had discovered the tastiest food he asked
puppy, did you find the tastiest food? “yes” replied puppy
“there was an apple, but I could not reach it” sorrowed
the puppy. “Perhaps I could help you” said the wolf
bravely.
“That is very kind of you” said the puppy softly “and yes, I
really do need your help” they rushed to the forest then
wolf put the puppy on his back. Once the puppy had got
the apple they rushed back.
At last the griffin ate the apple, since then the queen
griffin vowed to eat only apples.
By Millie G

FROM OUR SCHOOL
Stories by Year 4 Pupils

https://www.cpre.org.uk/what-we-care-about/nature-and-landscapes/dark-skies/star-count-2022/
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Minister : Richard Teal 01377 538806

Dear Friends
One of the joys about March is that it is the month when Spring officially
commences. I love Springtime! Not only does it herald lengthening days,
warmth, growth, colour, life and vigour! That means that early mornings or
late evenings can be spent quietly absorbing the magnificence of the season. If
you’re too busy to find time ever to do that, then maybe you are too busy?
To appreciate Spring you must now stop, only then will you hear the plants
growing and see the birds singing. (Lockdown One re-taught us that).

I understand that to appreciate God you must stop now and again; only then
will you hear the eloquence of silence and see the heartbeat of God.

Spring of course is seasonal, that’s part of the delight. The grace of God is for all seasons and will keep a
‘’spring in our spirit’’ even when we have lost some of the ‘’spring in our step’’.

William Ellery Channing wrote in his poem:
To live content with small means,

To seek elegance rather than luxury,
And refinement rather than fashion,

To be worthy, not respectable, and wealthy, not rich,
To study hard, think quietly, talk gently, act frankly,

To listen to stars and birds, babes and sages, with open heart,
To bear all cheerfully, do all bravely,

Await occasions, hurry never.
In a word, to let the spiritual, unbidden and unconscious,

Grow up through the common,
This is to be my symphony.

Enjoy Spring,
Richard

A HUGE THANK YOU . . . to everyone who came to the coffee morning raising much needed financial
aid for refugees in Afghanistan.  The coffee morning raised well over £300.  Other donations via
the Just Giving page, and the odd cash donation thrust into my pocket,  brought the final total
to £500.00.  Thank you so very much.

I’d also like to thank everyone who gave warm clothing, bedding etc for the homeless in Hull in
the run up to Christmas.  Everything you gave was very much appreciated.   I’ve been speaking
with Kerry who runs a charity for the homeless and they are still seeking warm clothing but also
toiletries . . . soap, toothpaste, sanitary products etc as they are now desperately short.   If
you can help please get in touch with me on 07791 688209 or you can drop things off at the Co-
op Funeral office on Crosshill, Driffield.   Thanks again, Sue W.
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£2 for first child &
£1 for each
additional child

⸺⸺⸺⸺●⸺⸺⸺⸺

Naming Ceremonies
Vow Renewals and Celebrations

Robin Small M.A.
Celebrant

Funerals, Memorial Services & Tributes

⸺⸺⸺⸺●⸺⸺⸺⸺

⸺⸺⸺⸺●⸺⸺⸺⸺

Home Visits, Planning and
Conducting the Ceremony

Creating beautiful memories

01377 324282   07856 331546
Email: smallrobin6@gmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 26th January, 2022.

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Ingham, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare, Thompson,
Wilkinson. Ward Councillor: Dewhirst. Parishioners: 2. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

22/001 Apologies: Councillors: Holtby, Kelly, Lock and Poolford. Ward Councillors: Evison and Owen.

22/002 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Ingham Item 10 Minute 22/010 (a) – Non-pecuniary – In- Bloom Member.
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item 10 Minute 22/010 (a)&(b) – Non-pecuniary – Member of In- Bloom /SRA Committee
Cllr Wilkinson Items 9(c) and (d) – Pecuniary – Minute 22/009 (c) and (d) – Applicant.

22/003 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 15th December, 2021 be approved and
signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

22/004 Public Participation
A resident was informed that a decision was pending on the planning application for the development of 151 houses at Land
North of Frontier Agriculture Limited (21/03827/STPLF).

Kelly Wilkinson explained the background and reasons for establishing a dog walking field with associated facilities and a
building to house boarding kennels, at Corpslanding Farm (21/04307/PLF/ 21/ 03408/PAD).

22/005 Financial Monitoring – The latest financial position and a bank reconciliation were noted.

22/006 The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee – Information from the Lord Lieutenant of East Riding of Yorkshire and Pageant-master of
The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacons were noted.
Cllr Teare gave feedback from a meeting he attended, arranged by local organisations to explore ideas for celebrating the
Jubilee. A summary report of the ideas had been circulated to Councillors. Information on the events planned would appear in
the February edition of the Bulletin.
Three of the ideas required permission to use Parish Council land.:
(a) To use part of the strip of unused field at the SRA, adjacent to the boundary with the Gatehouse Lake, to have a beacon
bonfire, on Thursday, 2nd June, 2022, at 9.45pm.
(b) To hold a Parade and Big Jubilee Picnic on The Green, on Sunday 5th June from 11.00am to 4.00pm.
(c) To use the strip of unused field at the SRA, adjacent to the boundary with the Gatehouse Lake, to plant a belt of trees in
support of the Plant a tree for the Queen’s Green Canopy Project.
Cllr Sibley-Calder suggested a tree be planted on the Green.
It was noted the SRA Committee supported the ideas for the use of the SRA field.
It was Resolved to permit (a) using the SRA field for the bonfire and the planting of trees, (b) using The Green for Parade and Big
Jubilee Picnic and (c) to explore if there was a suitable place to plant a tree on The Green (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr
Sibley-Calder).
East Riding of Yorkshire Council had established a new grant fund to support communities to organise activities to celebrate the
Jubilee. It was Resolved to apply for £500 to cover the costs involved in publishing a Special Jubilee Edition of the Bulletin, as a
record of events held in the village (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Richardson).
Updates on the arrangements for the Jubilee Celebrations would be reported to future meetings.

22/007 Precept 2022-23 – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had confirmed (a) the 2022-23 tax base for Hutton Cranswick Parish
Council was 844.0 Band D equivalent properties and (b) receipt of the Council’s Local Precept Demand of £38,000.00. The
precept would be paid in equal instalments on the 30th April, 2022 and the 30th September, 2022.

22/008 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:
(a) EN010125: Consultation under Planning Act 2008 (as amended) and The Infrastructure Planning (Environmental Impact
Assessment) Regulations 2017 (the EIA Regulations) – Regulations 10 and 11 for the Application by RWE Renewables UK
Swindon Limited (the Applicant) for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Dogger Bank South Offshore Wind Farms
(the Proposed Development) – Scoping Request withdrawn by Applicant.
(b) 21/02455/PLF: Application of render to existing dwelling (not including single storey annex) and installation of solar panels to
front roof slope at Westow House, 7 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QR – Full Planning
Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.
(c) 21/04041/PLF: Conversion of existing double garage into habitable space and single garage at Raindale House, 22 Station
Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – Full Planning Permission – Approved 2 Conditions.
(d) 21/04132/PLF: Erection of single storey extension, to front and single storey extension to rear and demolition of existing
outbuildings at 29 Orchard Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ – Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.
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(e) 21/03591/PLF: Erection of single and two storey extension including entrance canopy and construction of pitched roof over
existing dormer window to front and replacement of first floor window to side at 8 Howl Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9QA – Full Planning Permission – Approved 4 Conditions.

(f) 21/01791/PLF: Erection of a two-storey extension to rear and first floor extension to front with associated alterations,
construction of a vehicular access with timber boundary fencing and gate to the west, and alterations to existing wall and gate
on south boundary at 53 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Full Planning Permission –
Approved 3 Conditions.

22/009 Planning Applications:

(a) 21/04560/PLF: Siting of 1 additional glamping pod and 2 yurts at Land South of Highfield Farm, Southburn Road, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9AF – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed
Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

(b) 20/03477/PLF: Installation of additional external flue (AMENDED PLANS) at Hutton Cranswick Fisheries, 21 Main Street,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QR – Full Planning Permission. In December, 2020, the Council had objected
to the original application on the grounds that it would have an adverse impact on the neighbourhood. The need for a flue of the
size envisaged, appeared to be the start of a business, of a size more suited to operate from an industrial setting, rather than the
heart of a rural village. The proposal of the amended plans did not change the Council’s view.

The Clerk reported that Cllr Holtby had requested that his objection to the revised proposal be noted.

The current business had a far wider offer than the former fish and chip shop, now offering, in addition, Chinese takeaway food,
over increased opening times. Since December 2020, it had proved a popular outlet for takeaway food, attracting customers
from outside of the village. Balanced against this, the business had created nuisance problems of noise, unpleasant smells for
those living close by, increased traffic, road congestion and the inconsiderate parking of cars.

The fact was that the flue had been installed without planning permission. Concerns raised with both planning and environment
health officers, had changed nothing with no enforcement action taken.

The Parish Council was to request for the application to be called in and determined by Committee.

Cllr Dewhirst stated, that prior to taking enforcement action, planning regulations encouraged planning officers to work with an
applicant to resolve issues. This often saved time in resolving issues and was a better use of financial resources. He noted the
request for the application to be determined by Committee.

It was Resolved to re-affirm the Councils objection to the application on the grounds that it would have an adverse impact on
the neighbourhood. Since the objection, there had been considerable problems of noise and unpleasant smells for those living
close to the Fisheries. Furthermore, there had been increased traffic, road congestion and the problem of inconsiderate parking
of cars.

Should the planning officer recommend approval of the application, the Parish Council requested for the application to be
determined at a relevant Committee meeting (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

(c) 21/04307/PLF: Change of use of agricultural land south of Corpslanding Road to a dog walking field with associated parking,
fences and field shelter and erection of a building adjacent to existing farm yard to house boarding kennels at Corpslanding
Farm, Corpslanding Road, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QF – Full Planning Permission.

Cllr Wilkinson left the room and took no part in the consideration of the application.

It was Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(d) 21/04308/PAD: Display of a non-illuminated free-standing post-mounted sign, in connection with proposed dog walking field
at Corpslanding Farm, Corpslanding Road, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QF – Consent to Display and Advertisement.

Cllr Wilkinson left the room and took no part in the consideration of the application.

It was Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

(e) 21/04678/VAR: Variation of condition 15 (approved plans) of planning permission 18/00455/PLF (Erection of 16 dwellings
with associated garages and infrastructure) to allow change in garage design for plots 6,7 & 8 and attached garages for plots 10
& 11 at Land and Buildings, Rear of 99 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire – Variation of Condition –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).
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22/010 Representatives reports

(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported that the next In-Bloom meeting was the AGM, scheduled for the 23rd February, 2022 at
the SRA Clubhouse. Northern Railway had been reminded about its promise to provide support to repaint the wooden fencing at
the Station. Northern Railway in partnership with an established group of young volunteers was to provide practical help at
Stations. The timing for supporting Hutton Cranswick was to be confirmed. Ideas to recognise the Queens Platinum Jubilee at
stations was being explored.

(b) SRA – Most of the regular activities at SRA had re-started successfully, including new Exercise Classes in the Clubhouse. The
monthly Quiz Nights had continued, the entry fee had increased from £5 to £8.

Unfortunately, the Parish Council representative had been unable to attend many of the SRA Committee Meetings over the last
few months due to other commitments. The Committee had asked if the Parish Council could nominate other representatives to
allow the role to be covered for all meetings. Cllrs Ingham and Wilkinson expressed an interest. Appointment of SRA
representatives would be considered at the next meeting.

(c) Pond – The lights would be turned off at the end of January. The pond was in good health. The vegetation was now under
control thanks to Cllr Sibley-Calder carrying out regular management last year.

(d) Village Show – Cllr Teare was to confirm the date for the 2022 Show, provisionally it was the 23rd July.

22/011 The East Riding Rights of Way Improvement Plan – The Council had no comments on the Plan at present. The
Consultation closed on the 31st March, 2022.

22/012 Consultation on the East Riding of Yorkshire Council's Enhanced (Bus) Partnership Plan and Scheme – The Council
would welcome improvement to communicating bus timetables.

22/013 Play Area – It was noted that the automatic closer to the pedestrian gate at the main entrance to the park had been
replaced. The Council had renewed its Certificate of East Riding Minimum Operating Standards registration.

22/014 Risk Register – The Clerk had provided a review on the risks faced by the Council. It was Resolved to
approve the register, incorporating suggested amendments from Councillors, and to continue to focus on and
mitigate, as far as possible, risks faced by the Council (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

22/015 Town and Parish Council Charter – Resolved to adopt the Charter, as proposed by East Riding of Yorkshire Council
(proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

22/016 Modification to Street Lighting – A resident had sought support for modifying current street lighting levels. The
suggestion was to consider turning off the street lights between 1am and 5am. Failing this, that the lights could be dimmed from
10.30pm to 5am. East Riding of Yorkshire Council owned the majority of the lights in the village and, at present, there was no
plan to make any modifications to the lighting. It was noted that a number of the lights had LED bulbs, which automatically
dimmed by 25% between midnight and 5 am.

22/017 Accidents at the Megginson’s Turnpike/Rotsea Lane crossroads – Recently there had been two incidents/accidents at
the crossroads due to ice, both required vehicle recovery, with one needing the involvement of the police, as the road was
blocked. It was Resolved to request East Riding of Yorkshire Council to install a new salt bin, to be located close to the
crossroads. The cost of the bin was £357.00 with an annual inspection/maintenance charge of £43 (proposed Cllr
Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

22/018 Gatehouse Lake – Resolved to grant a request from the Angling Club to close the Lake on the 21st February, 2022 to
undertake a netting programme to assess the level of the current fish stock (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

22/019 The Green – It was noted that the site of the former Church Rooms had been registered as the Green.

22/020 BT Box, Cranswick – Resolved to support to use the Box as a book lending facility (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded
Cllr Thompson).

22/021 Cutting of the Greens in 2022 to 2024 – The three-year agreement to cut the Greens had ended in October, 2021. It was
considered the Green was not appropriate for wildflower. A specification to seek quotations for a further three years was
approved (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare).

22/022 Register of Interests – Members would inform the Clerk of any changes required to their Register of Interests.
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22/023 Garden Allotments – It was noted the roadside dyke was to be flailed and cleaned out. Tenants were to be reminded to
ensure the entrance gate was locked when leaving the allotment.

22/024 Payments:

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

22/025 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: –

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

22/026 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -

(a) Lissett Community Wind Farm fund - improved home security measures. It was agreed to include an article in the
Bulletin.

(b) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 14th December, 2021.
(c) Positive Activity Grant 2022.
(d) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – January, 2022.
(e) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 5th January, 2022.
(f) Scotland to England Green Link (SEGL2) - update from the Agent.
(g) Beverley and North Holderness Internal Drainage Board – Drainage Rate Notice (9.47p in the £).
(h) Hobman Lane to be resurfaced within the next two years.
(i) COVID-19 – Government advice on testing and self-isolation periods (19th January, 2022).
(j) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 18th January, 2022.

(k) Damage to a grass verge on Orchard Lane, Hutton – The Chairman agreed to consider this matter earlier in the meeting,
as a resident that had expressed concern, was in attendance. The matter was discussed at length. The damage caused
to the grass verges on Orchard Lane and other areas in the village generally, was a result of parked cars making it
difficult for other vehicles to pass and having to mount the verge. It was frustrating for residents to see their efforts of
keeping the verges neat and tidy ruined by a lack of consideration and patience of drivers. The resident and the Clerk
had raised this incident with the East Riding of Yorkshire Council. A Council Officer had met the resident and inspected
the damaged verge. A suggestion by the resident to permanently widen the road, by removing some of the grass verge
was, in the Officer’s view, unacceptable. It was suggested that residents on Orchard Lane are asked, as far as
practicable, not to park vehicles on the roadside.

(l) NALC – New Year open letter.
(m) ERNLLCA – Vacancy for Executive Officer.

22/027 Next Meeting – 23rd February, 2022, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7 pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.15 p.m.

Cheque
No Name Details

Net of
Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT
3761 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of  Hall 12.00 12.00
3762 Business Stream Village Pond - water charge: 11/10/2021 - 16/12/2021 75.50 75.50
3763 Business Stream Garden allotments - water charge: 15/10/2021 - 16/12/2021 35.57 35.57
3764 Bubwith Garden Machinery Honda water pump service 83.00 83.00
3765 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 400.24 400.24
3766 The Open Spaces Society Annual subscription: 01/02/2022 - 31/01/2023 (21/126(e)) 45.00 45.00
3767 Allsigns The Signmakers Ltd Wildlife sign at Gatehouse Lake (21/138) 230.00 46.00 276.00
3768 Opus Energy Pond : Electricity standing charge: 07/12/2021 to 06/01/2022 16.49 0.82 17.31
Total 897.80 46.82 944.62

Cheque
No Name Details

Net of
Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT
3769 BDS (Yorkshire) Ltd Repairs to footpath from School to Main Street/Hotham Road (21/274) 8960.25 1792.05 10752.30
3770 P.A.Watson Play park -replace the pedestrian gate automatic closer 220.00 220.00
Total 9180.25 1792.05 10972.30

https://queensgreencanopy.org
https://www.woodlandtrust.org.uk/plant-trees/schools-and-communities/frequently-asked-questions/
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What is happening in Hutton Cranswick?

Plant a tree
A key initiative as part of the nationwide celebrations is planting trees for
the Queen’s Green Canopy project.  Working with our local schools the aim
will be to create a lasting legacy of the Platinum Jubilee by planting a tree
for each child in the village. A tough task. However there is plenty of support
and advice available from the Woodland Trust. What we will need to do is
find suitable locations for what could be as many as 400 trees to be planted
in the village and surrounding community. We are now looking at planting at
the SRA, Centenary Wood, on The Green and at the Primary School. Let us
know at The Bulletin if you know of other locations within in the village that
can be used.

Souvenir Bulletin - plans are being made to produce a 28 page Platinum
Jubilee souvenir colour edition of your village newsletter. During the Jubilee
year there will be opportunity for you to submit photographs and articles
describing the activities and events you are organising and taking part in.
Help us build a lasting memory.

Platinum Jubilee walk
What better way of discovering local churches together than by joining in a
10 mile walk around the 8 places of worship in our locality.
This day long activity is being planned for the Platinum Jubilee Celebrations.
More detail soon.

Saturday 28 May  Craft and Produce Market 10am to 2pm at Foreman’s
Garage
Thursday 2 -5 June- Royal Memorabilia Exhibition over the four days at St
Peter’s Church
Thursday 2 June  - Proclamation at 2pm announcing the lighting of the
Beacon that evening at 9.45pm at the SRA. - The lighting of the Beacon
Bonfire at 9.45pm preceded by entertainment - all at the SRA

Saturday 4 June  - Open Afternoon with refreshments at the Hutton
Cranswick Bowls Club
Sunday 5 June - Village wide Parade by community groups and streets
each depicting one of the 7 decades of Royal service by the Queen.
Community groups and streets are invited to decide on which decade they
want to dress up as and parade by emailing The Bulletin. The Parade will be
followed by The Big Jubilee Picnic on the Green with live entertainment. The
celebrations will conclude with a Churches Together service on the Green.

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee
Central Weekend 2022

In 2022, Her Majesty The Queen became the first
British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee,
seventy years of service, having acceded to the throne
on 6th February 1952 when Her Majesty was 25 years
old.
An extended bank holiday, from Thursday 2nd to
Sunday 5th June, will provide an opportunity for
communities and people throughout the United
Kingdom to come together to celebrate the historic
milestone.
Thursday 2nd June
The Queen’s Birthday Parade (Trooping the Colour):
Over 1,400 parading soldiers, 200 horses and 400
musicians will come together in the traditional Parade
to mark The Queen's official birthday, usually held on
the second Saturday in June.
Platinum Jubilee Beacons:  Beacons will be lit
throughout the United Kingdom, Channel Islands, Isle
of Man and UK Overseas Territories.
Friday 3rd June
Service of Thanksgiving: A Service of Thanksgiving for
The Queen’s reign will be held at St Paul’s Cathedral.
Saturday 4th June
The Derby at Epsom Downs: Her Majesty The Queen,
accompanied by Members of the Royal Family, will
attend the Derby at Epsom Downs.
Platinum Party at the Palace: The BBC will stage and
broadcast a special live concert from Buckingham
Palace that will bring together some of the world’s
biggest entertainment stars to celebrate the most
significant and joyous moments from The Queen’s
seven decade reign.
Sunday 5th June
The Big Jubilee Lunch: Every year since the idea began
in 2009 The Big Lunch has encouraged communities to
celebrate their connections and get to know each
other a little bit better, coming together in a spirit of
fun and friendship. In 2022 The Big Lunch will bring the
Jubilee celebrations into the heart of every
community.
The Platinum Jubilee Pageant: A pageant featuring
over 5,000 people from across the United Kingdom
and the Commonwealth will take place against the
backdrop of Buckingham Palace and the surrounding
streets.

https://queensgreencanopy.org
https://www.woodlandtrust.org.uk/plant-trees/schools-and-communities/frequently-asked-questions/
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This half term we chose to meet for an afternoon of
activities at the SRA instead of meeting every week
whilst the weather wasn’t at its best.

We had different bases that the young people could go
round and join in the various activities on offer. We had
different crafts such as making a bookmark, making a
placemat, and decorating a biscuit all of which were
themed on Chinese New Year, with the young people
learning various characters from the language. There
was also cooking, knot tying (either bracelet of monkey
fists), and bird feeders to have go at.

We were lucky enough to have Alan and Geraldine Gray
(who Facebook users will recognise as the village
wildlife/photograph expert), come and talk to our young
people too. Here they had chance to have a look through
binoculars, take photos with his camera, and learn about
different wildlife including the RSPB Garden Bird Count
that was on the weekend we held this. Thank you to
them both.
The young people showed their strength at tug of war
and their skill at soft archery during the afternoon.

We finished off by being presented with a cheque with
the Hutton Cranswick share of the money raised by the
Scout Post from before Christmas. Pictured in the centre
is Phil Rounce presenting the cheque to the Scout Group
Chairman Paul Waites, also present are other members
of the Scout post team including Rebeccah Bonser the
co-ordinator for our local villages.
Phil is retiring from being the post co-ordinator this year
so if anyone out there fancies helping out or taking on
this role we can put you in touch.

Places available for Scouts, waiting list for Beaver and
Cubs, get in touch to join or be added to the list.
cranswickscouts@gmail.com
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mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
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SRA Quiz Night
The next quiz night at the SRA will be on Friday 18th
March. Charge is £8. Booking is essential.
Please e-mail HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or
ring/text the SRA Secretary on 07942 353818.
Bookings are normally for tables of four, but we can put
smaller groups together if necessary. Please state any
dietary requirements when booking.

Pregnancy Yoga
The pregnancy yoga classes will be running every
Tuesday evening 6-7pm. They will be booked in blocks
of 6 weeks unless it’s near the end of your pregnancy.
Cost £8 per week.
The classes are a gentle, nourishing yoga flow for the
body and mind during pregnancy ( from 12  weeks).
Classes can be booked via email:
Zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
Instagram- pregnancyyogawithzoe
Phone 07719730755

Easy Fund Raising
You can support the SRA at no cost to yourselves when
buying gifts or booking this year’s holiday. Just choose
Hutton Cranswick Sports and Recreation Association as
your chosen charity at easyfundraising.org.uk.
Download the donation reminder for your browser and
then each time you shop at one of the thousands of
retailers in the scheme the SRA will receive a small
percentage of what you spend.

Frances Johnson  Chair
 fjjohno52@gmail.com
Gina Simpson   Vice Chair
 ginasimpson@btinternet.com
Clare Johnson   Treasurer
 clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
Ian Sanderson   Secretary
 I_sanderson@hotmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick

Sports and Recreation
Association

Hutton Cranswick
Craft and Produce Market

Inspired by the success of other village markets in the
county, Janet Foreman and Melvyn Teare are organising
to run a monthly market which will have stalls for local
craft people set up alongside local food producers at
Foreman’s Garage forecourt and showroom in Hutton
Cranswick.

A monthly craft market will provide an opportunity for
local artisans to display and sell their items and for
charity and community groups to fundraise on a regular
basis. In addition, a café will open inside the showroom
on market days and become a meeting point for
morning coffee, breakfast / brunch and confectionary
treats.

The market will be on the 4th Saturday of the month
from April to November open from 10am to 2pm

The market will take place on:-
April 23   St Georges Day
May 28   Spring Bank Holiday and
preparation for Platinum Jubilee celebrations
June 25   Midsummer
July 23   At the Hutton Cranswick Village
     Show on The Green
August 27  Summer treats and Back to
     School
September 24 Harvest time
October 22   Halloween
November 26 Christmas Market

mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
mailto:I_sanderson@hotmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson

Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,
Cranswick, YO25 9RA

Tel; 01377 270058
e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Lynda Ingham
Tel: 07432 558051
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 23rd March starting at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be

in the W I Hall. Details will be published on the village notice
boards and website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda, the
public and councillors may ask questions or make statements

(limited to 3 minutes per person).
For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.

There are January minutes in this Bulletin.

23

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per year,
please fill in an application form and send it to Steve Sanderson,
Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When a
plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

THE BEST REMEDY

Awd Sam had a terrible cough,
So Elsie, ‘is wife, sed ti Sam
Get thisen down ti Doctors,
An get there as sharp as thoo can

When Sam kem back frev doctors
Elsie says tiv ‘im ‘what did he say,
Did he give thoo some linctus or balsam
Ti tek three or fower tahmes a day?

And Sam sed No Elsie, he didn’t
He telled me ti tek straight away
Epsom Salts in a glass o’ yat watter
An’ syrup o’ figs in me tea

Liquid parafin too wad be useful
Ti be ten afor gnnin ti’ bed
Noo ah’m sure if thoo teks mi advice Sam
Tho’ll be fit as a fiddle ‘e sed

Will this stop me coughin’ then Doctor
It certainly will Sam he said
‘Thoo’ll be far too afraid ti start coughin!
It’s the best cure ah know of’ he said.

That bit o’ medical advice
Although entirely true
The out outcome may be horrible
So the risk is firmly on thoo!

A(NONNY)MOUSE
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Now that Christmas is firmly behind us, we are truly
up and running for the year, and what a start we have
had. I have lost count of the number of new faces that
have joined in the past month or so and, perhaps even
more remarkably, they keep coming back! Add to that
the number of new songs that we are learning and you
have an exciting blend of old and new to take us
forward. Mind you, we always have room for more, so
if you do fancy trying something new and exercising
those vocal chords, why not come along and give it a
try?

One thing that has been working really well is our
extra “sections days” rehearsals where each section
meets to run through just their parts. It’s a great way
of learning songs and, with so many newbies, really
good to be able to get to know fellow choristers, as
well as being a good excuse for a cheeky snifter!
We are already racing towards the end of February
and with the Queen’s Platinum celebrations due, it’s
going to be a busy year, so we have a lot of hard work
in front of us. One of the most rewarding things about
singing in a choir is hearing the harmonies coming
together. Granted, it doesn’t often happen
immediately and may take some time, but when it’s
right, you can really hear it and it brings with it a huge
sense of satisfaction. When you consider that a
significant number of the members don’t read music,
it’s brilliant to think that they are part of such a
magical process and even more rewarding to see the
smiling faces and hear the laughter that accompanies
every rehearsal.

We are very much a bunch of enthusiastic amateurs,
who try our best but don’t take ourselves too seriously
and yet strive to create something that sounds
amazing, whilst supporting the local communities with
our charitable donations.

If you feel you would like to be part of this, we meet
every Monday evening from 7.30-9.00 at the SRA on
Rotsea Lane in Hutton and many of us stay for a little
post rehearsal refreshment to soothe our well worked
throats.
Everyone is welcome.

Contact Fiona on 07984 657071 for more details.

In harmony
Haz

The February meeting was
our AGM and surprisingly
well attended.
President Gwynneth
welcomed everyone and
members of the committee were introduced. There
are no changes to the committee this year.
The treasurers gave their reports and all were
approved.  As we own our own hall there is more
than one treasurer. The hall is rented out to other
groups within the village including a Tai chi class
and Village quilters.
Gwynneth gave her annual report, reminding us
how we’d managed to stay together during this
covid ridden year, meeting for coffee on The Green
and afternoon tea in a member’s garden. And that
was the AGM over.

Next we had a quiz, enjoyable but rather difficult.
After that came welcome refreshments served by
Mavis and Jean.
The meeting resumed with voting and discussion on
the 5 WI Resolutions, all worthwhile but not one
particularly outstanding.
The next meeting is March 8th, 7-15pm at the WI
Hall, the speaker is Louise Sanderson, a violinist.

Tea ladies will be Sonia, Lyn and Jenny.
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Our finance and advertising role in The Bulletin team is now occupied by Margaret Austin, who has recently retired from
accounting! We welcome Margaret to the team and look forward to working with her. (Margaret’s contact details can
be found in The Bulletin information on page  4.)

Looking to the Future
If you value The Bulletin and have time and commitment, you might like to consider joining the team. We are looking for
volunteers to take the publication into the future. Currently there are seven members of the team who carry out various
roles, including: contributions , design, production, proofreading, administration and distribution.
We meet once a month, on a Friday morning, to consider issues arising and to plan the next publication.
If you are looking for a meaningful, community interest and are prepared for a longer-term commitment, please
consider joining the team with a view to taking responsibility for one (or more!) of the roles, as some of the current
members move towards ‘retirement’. Induction / training can be given by the present team.
Please express your interest initially by emailing your details to: hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com and a
member of the team will contact you.

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

Have you ever thought
about joining the WI?

Hutton Cranswick WI is a small group of women (ladies?)
mostly elderly but with a few young members. Joining the WI
is a great way to meet new people, from the village and the
wider East Riding. We meet once a month in our own WI hall,
usually with a speaker or demonstrator, ending with tea and
cake and a good chat.

But there is so much more to the WI than just the monthly
meetings.

For me personally, over the years I have taken part in many
different activities, eg. Archery, golf, gliding, rifle shooting,
tried several different crafts such as watercolour painting,
beadwork, paper crafts.

I’ve visited various stately homes and gardens, gone rambling,
taken part in quizzes and even tried belly dancing.
The list is too long to include everything.

We meet every 2ⁿd Tuesday of the month at 7-15pm in the WI
Hall on Main Street.

Do come and join us!

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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